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Proposed Ordinance 2013-0363 was amended in the Budget and Fiscal Management Committee to include the correct signed disclosure forms in Attachment A. 

SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2013-0363 would approve a purchase and sale agreement for the sale of a surplus 0.51 acre property in the Redmond area.

SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would authorize sale of two surplus Roads Services Division lots located at 20604 NE Novelty Hill Road in the Redmond area for the appraised market value of $195,000. 

ANALYSIS

The property was originally comprised of two improved lots with houses prior to acquisition by the Roads Services Division (RSD) in 1999 for road widening needs. RSD purchased the two properties for $191,100 and $235,000 (a total of $426,000). 

RSD subsequently demolished the house on the lower value lot and encumbered the lot with an easement to provide access to the remaining house. The removal of the house and placement of the access easement for the adjoining property significantly reduced the value of the lot. 

The existing tenant in the remaining house has rented the property from King County for 12 years.

Surplus Process:  FMD circulated surplus property notices to King County agencies.  None expressed interest and the property was determined to be not suitable for affordable housing.

Marketing and Sale:  FMD determined it was more economical and timely to use a direct negotiated sale with the long term tenant, saving a 3 percent commission, needed maintenance and clean-up costs, etc.

Appraisal Summary:  The two parcels of the property were appraised for $195,000 effective June 27, 2012.  The subject property consists of an average quality 1960’s rambler with limited updating over the past 20 years (except some newer windows), that needs a variety of repairs.  The house is located close to a busy road, and the former front entry is rendered nearly obsolete with planned roadway improvements.  The neighborhood is about 85 percent developed to single family homes that vary widely in age, quality and condition. 
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AMENDMENT

Council's legal counsel identified two disclosure forms that were not signed prior to transmittal. The amendment adds the correct, signed disclosure forms.

REASONABLENESS

Unless there are questions from the committee, Council staff analysis is complete. It would be a reasonable and prudent business decision for the committee to take action at this time.

INVITED

1. Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division
2. Steve Salyer, Manager, Real Estate Services Section
3. Brenda Bauer, Director, Roads Services Division

ATTACHMENTS



